
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

TO:  County Emergency Managers 
 
FROM: Mosquito Control Incident Response Team (MCIRT) 
 
RE:  Notification of Pesticide Application 
 
 
Below is a checklist of local government agencies and interested parties within your county that 
should be contacted prior to the initiation of aerial mosquito adulticide operations. 
 

• Local Law Enforcement (Police and Sheriff) 
• Local Emergency Operations 
• Local and Volunteer Fire Departments 
• Florida Department of Health 
• Local County Agriculture Extension Agent 
• Newspaper 
• Radio 
• Television 

 
Other ways of distributing information: 
 

• Social media platforms 
• Utilize the Reverse 911 system or other phone trees 
• Flyers posted at community centers or other places of gathering 
• Flyers distributed at schools to be taken home 

 
Prior to spray operations being conducted in your county, the MCIRT will need to have written 
verification from you that you have taken adequate measures to inform the citizens of your 
county of pending spray operations.  Additionally, in your notification to the public, it is the 
responsibility of each county to provide a contact for questions from the public. 
 
If you have any questions or need more information, please contact Neil Richmond at 
Neil.Richmond@FDACS.gov or (850) 528-5395.   
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